
 

	

President’s Letter
	    Mother nature and Xcel Energy sure have had an outsized impact on 
our neighborhood this past month. Hopefully the month of May will be 
a little more predictable and allow us to enjoy the warming weather and 
all Colorado has to offer. 
	    We lucked out with some great weather for our Easter Celebration 
on March 30th  with roughly 150 neighbors 
joining in on the fun. The Easter bunny joined 
in the festivities and I saw some amazing 
face painting art. Thank you to everyone 
who helped with supplies, set-up, and fund-
ed the event by paying their annual dues. 
Unfortunately we weren’t so lucky with Parks 

Beautification Day on April 20th, which had to be 
cancelled due to snowy weather. Potential resched-
uling details will be announced in a future Scroll. 
Thank you, Annie Berger, for all that you do to 
prepare for this event and for keeping our parks looking great.

	 I also want to recognize Kathy Hofstra, who has been an integral member 
of our CKSE community through her volunteer work with the HOA over 
numerous years including Co-Chairing the Parks Committee. With exciting 
adventures ahead, she has decided to step back from her current role. Our 
neighborhood is always in need of volunteers on our Committees and Board 
and would greatly appreciate any volunteers. If you are interested in learning 
more, you can reach us by emailing CKSEHOA@gmail.com.
	 With warming temperatures and severe storms, we have seen an increase in 
project requests. Please submit your project request form which can be found at 
CKSEHOA.org or by scanning the QR code in the Scroll before starting your 
project. If you have a downed tree, broken fence, or other damage that may 
take a little while to resolve, please email CKSEHOA@gmail.com so we can 
document your estimated timing or plan rather than sending a covenant notice. 
	 Another reminder is recreational vehicles including but not limited to 
boats, RVs, and truck-bed campers can only be stored in sight for 72 hours or 
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Next HOA Meeting 
Thursday, May 9th, 6:30 p.m.

Deer Creek Church
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Coming Events
Dumpster Day – June 8, 
	 Wayside Meadows Park

Food Drive 
A Huge Success

	 Thank you to everyone who donated to the 
second annual food drive and made it a  huge 
success. We had at least 65 families drop off 
donations for the Littleton Life Center Food 
Bank. I had to make two trips to deliver it. The 
two families who won the raffle prizes are the 
Exner family and the Nicholson family. Thank 
you to Dairy Queen and Riley’s Pet Food 
Supply for donating the prizes.  

— Teresa Wallace, Food Drive Coordinator

Project 
Request 

Form



Columbine Knolls South/Estates 
CKS/E HOA, P.O. Box 620271, Littleton, CO 80162-0271

Email Address for Board/ACC: cksehoa@gmail.com
www.cksehoa.org

CKS/E 2023/2024 Board Members
Brandon Moore............................................................................ President 
Marty Hartley........................................................................Vice President 
Dani Crane.................................................................................. Secretary 
Mark Meihaus.............................................................................. Treasurer 
Ryan Bing....................................................................... Member-At-Large
Amanda Gomez.............................................................. Member-At-Large
Teresa Wallace............................................................... Member-At-Large

CKS/E Committee Chairs 2023/2024
	ACC Chair Concerns/Questions..............................cksehoa@gmail.com
	Tom Majcen, COHOPE............................................cksehoa@gmail.com
	Charlotte Bagwell, Historian.....................................cksehoa@gmail.com
	TBD, Membership/Blockworker Chair................................................TBD
	Annie Berger, Parks Chair ..................................ckseparks1@gmail.com
	Project Requests......................................................cksehoa@gmail.com
	Erin Roark & Sarah Aragon, Special Events......................................TBD	
	Annie Berger, Traffic and Roads Chair................ckseparks1@gmail.com
	Walt Barnhart, Scroll Editor................................... cksescroll@gmail.com 
	Newsletter Connections, Publisher, The Scroll.....ckseeditor@gmail.com

State Legislators for CKS/E:
	State Senate: Chris Kolker: chris.kolker.senate@state.co.us, 303-866-4883
	House District 28: Rep. Sheila Lieder: SheilaForColorado@gmail.com

The South Knolls Scroll is published and distributed monthly by the  
Columbine Knolls South/Estates HOA. It has a circulation of 760. 

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month for the next month’s 
issue, except for the January issue which is December 9th. Please email 
news articles to Walt Barnhart at cksescroll@gmail.com.

Emergency Phone Numbers
Animal Control: 303-271-5070 
	 or report to animal-control@jeffco.us
Jeffco Roads & Bridges (streets/potholes, etc.): 
	 303-271-5219, Press #2
Jeffco Sheriff’s Office (non-emergencies only): 303-277-0211
Jeffco Sheriff’s Office Fireworks Hotline: 303-271-8200
South Metro Fire (non-emergencies only): 720-989-2000
Poison Control Center: 1-800-222-1222

For other important phone numbers, 
refer to your current neighborhood directory.
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Advertise in this Newsletter!
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  
of the month for the next month’s issue,  
except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.   

Newsletter Connections: 303-979-7499 or 
info@newsletterconnections.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to  
NewsletterConnections.com or scan QR code.  

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation 
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. 
The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the 
Board of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor 
the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

• OPEN RAIN OR SHINE •

FARMERS’ MARKET
M E T R O  D E N V E R

Market on Your Calendar

Saturdays
SOUTHWEST PLAZA

MAY 4 - OCT 26
Southeast Parking Lot
Wadsworth & Bowles
8am-2pm or Sellout

Saturdays
LAKEWOOD

JUN 15 - SEP 28
Mile Hi Church

Alameda & Garrison
10am-2pm or Sellout

Sundays
HIGHLANDS RANCH

MAY 5 - OCT 27 
HR Town Center

9288 Dorchester St.
10am-2pm or Sellout

Wednesdays
LITTLETON

JUN 19 - SEP 25
Aspen Grove

7301 S. Santa Fe Dr.
10am-2pm or Sellout

FOR MORE INFORMATION
www.denverfarmersmarket.com

Sign up for our Newsletter!

Blockworker News
	 Sherri Hayes has kindly offered to deliver newsletters in 
her southern part of the neighborhood. Her area covers seven 
homes in the S. Quay Way cul-de-sac and five homes on a por-
tion of S. Quay Ct.
	 Thank you, Sherri, for volunteering. I’ve appreciated your 
assistance in the past and look forward to your continued 
efforts now. You’ll have an opportunity to visit with more of 
your neighbors, too. Best wishes to you and your area!

— Charlotte Bagwell, Area 4 Blockworker Captain

Condolences
	 Our condolences go out to Tim and Vilma Budzynski of S. 
Pierce Way whose son, Alex, passed away in February after a 
long battle with cancer.

In all the world, there is no heart for me like yours. 
In all the world, there is no love for you like mine. 

–Maya Angelou
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CKSE Rules and 
Regulations Update Project
	 The CKSE HOA Board is undertaking a project to review the 
current Columbine Knolls South/Estates Consolidated Covenant 
Rules and Regulations (Board Approved 7/24/2020). The doc-
ument provides administrative, enforcement provisions, and 
supplemental information as provided for in section F-2 of the 
Amended Restated Consolidated Protective Covenants adopted 
in 2002. The potential revisions will not amend or be in contra-
diction with the 2002 document as the Protective Covenants can-
not be modified in whole or part until 2032 and changes would 
require a 75% vote by all homeowners.
	 As all CKSE homeowners are bound by the Protective 
Covenants and Rules and Regulations regardless of dues 
payment, the HOA Board would value your input. This can 
be done by reviewing the current Consolidated Covenant 
Rules and Regulations on CKSEHOA.org and either emailing 
CKSEHOA@gmail.com or attending an upcoming board meet-
ing on June 15th or July 11th. Thank you for your constructive 
feedback.

Yard of The Month 
	 Back for the Summer! One yard of the month winner will 
be selected each month. The yard will be photographed and 
featured in the Scroll. The first winner will be posted in the June 
edition. If anyone would like to nominate a yard, please reach 
out to me at coloradohomestracey@gmail.com or 303-408-6969 
before May 14th. Thank you for making CKS/E beautiful!

– Tracey N. Chizlett 

less. Beyond 72 hours, they must be stored completely out of 
sight behind a 6 ft. fence, stored in a garage or off-site. 
	 As you turn on your sprinklers and get out in the yard, if 
you find damage tied to the fiber installation, please refer to 
the Fiber FAQ on CKSEHOA.org or in prior Scrolls for other 
important information and contact numbers. Thank you for 
your help in keeping CKSE a great place to live. 

— Brandon Moore, CKSE HOA President

Park Beautification
Day Effort Cancelled
	 Due to inclement weather the Parks Beautification Day 
event planned for April 20 was cancelled. Plans for future 
resident-involved park improvement efforts are under consid-
eration. Many thanks 
to Annie Berger, 
chair of the Parks 
Committee, for her 
many hours of hard 
work in planning 
and preparing for 
this effort. (Thanks 
also to her for all of 
her other efforts as 
head of the Parks 
Committee.)

President’s Letter continued from front page

Ken Caryl Valley Resident & Owner – Bruce Wank
“Call me. I’ve been roofing Ken-Caryl since 2004”

303.995.6433

Free Estimates • Licensed • Insured
Shake | Tile | Composite | Repairs  | Gutters

RECENT PROJECTS 
WE’VE DONE IN OUR 

KEN-CARYL COMMUNITY

MountainRoofing.net

24 Lindenwood Lane

Littleton, CO 80127

TRUST YOUR ROOF TO A 
KEN-CARYL RESIDENT!

COMPOSITE ROOFS: 
Amaranth Drive 2,  21, 33, 38, 41, 43

Lindenwood Lane 2, 4, 6, 7, 
Yellow Locust 4, 6, 7, 8, 9

TILE ROOFS:
Golden Eagle  26,32, 47, 67, 70,73

Mule Deer 3, 6, 30, 31, 34, 39, 42, 43, 47,48
Lindenwood Lane 8, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 18, 20, 24

TILE ROOFSTILE ROOFS
Golden Eagle Lane 26, 32, 47, 67, 70Golden Eagle Lane 26, 32, 47, 67, 70

Mule Deer 30, 34, 42, 47Mule Deer 30, 34, 42, 47
North Ranch Road 71, 75, 77North Ranch Road 71, 75, 77
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HOA Meeting Minutes
April 11, 2024
	 Brandon Moore, President, called the meeting to order at 
6:29 p.m. at Deer Creek Church. 
Board members present: Brandon Moore, Amanda Gomez, 
Teresa Wallace, Ryan Bing and Mark Meihaus    
Residents present: 7 residents, 2 young residents
ACC PROJECT REQUESTS:
Project requests approved during the meeting:
	 •	 S Quay Ct. – fence with 1x4 cedar dogwood, 6 ft; 

resident asked about having a gate in the back to the 
greenbelt and Brandon said he would check into it. 
Request approved pending the gate request clarification 
by email.

Project requests approved via email vote since last meeting 
and confirmed:
	 •	 W. Fairview Dr. – Siding and Gutter Replacement
	 •	 W. Walden Dr. – Brick Limewash, Siding and Garage 

Door Replacement
	 •	 W. David Dr. – Retaining Wall and Driveway Expansion
	 •	 W. David Dr. – Window Replacement
	 •	 W. Phillips Ave. – Fence Replacement
	 •	 W. Otero Pl. – Roofing and Painting
	 •	 W. David Dr. – Painting 
	 •	 S. Pierce Way – Driveway Replacement & Fence 

Replacement and New Section
	 •	 S. Upham Ct. – Roof
	 •	 W. Elmhurst Dr. - Roof
	 •	 W. Phillips Ave. – Driveway Replacement and Walkway 

Expansion (Conditional – Jeffco permit)

	 Community Forum:  None
	 Approval of the Minutes: The March minutes were 
approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
	 •	 Board reviewed the monthly income, expenses, and bal-

ances for March, 2024 as presented by Mark Meihaus. 
	 Dues Report:  Presently, 414 (54.5%) of households have 
paid their annual HOA dues compared to 416 (54.7%) last year.  
Special Events:     
	 •	 Easter event – Went well and about 100 children were in 

attendance. 
	 •	 Dumpster Day – June 8th, 2024 - 2 dumpsters will be 

provided and participants must have paid 2024-25 dues 
or pay at event in order to participate.

COHOPE:  https://cohopejeffco.com
	 •	 Legislation and other updates noted on the website. 
		  -	 Parks operations were presenting with Sarah Macafee, 

who went over the foothills parks and what is happening
		  -	 Foothills to have mill levy on ballot
		  -	 Touring is taking place to see new sites for a new 

library
		  -	 Library cultural pass is available that on library web-

site that can be used for museum, botanic gardens, and 
other activities

		  -	 Hopefully the fall will bring an update on short-term 
rentals

		  -	 Asked to publish the fiber optic phone number as res-
idents will begin to turn on sprinklers

continued on page 5

Call Jenell Sobas  
303-973-6636 
www.medicarehbs.com 
clients@medicarehbs.com

Family owned and operated for 35 years 
6638 West Ottawa Ave #120, Littleton, CO 

(Near Pierce and Coal Mine)

WE MAKE 
MEDICARE 

EASY!

Turning 65 or  
Retiring Soon?  

Questions About  
Medicare?

We guide... you decide!

We’ll explain your options so you can make an informed decision 
•  When and how to sign-up for Medicare? What are Parts A, B, C, D? 
•  No fee or obligation for an analysis specific to your situation 
•  How much will Medicare “cost”?  
•  Should you stay on your employer group plan? 
•  Medicare Supplements vs. Advantage plans

    We are Medicare Specialists  
representing all available plans.  

We are a LOCAL  
Insurance Agency  
that can help you!

Currently we represent 13 organizations which offer 138 products in the state of Colorado.  
You can always contact Medicare.gov, 1-800-MEDICARE, or your local  

State Health Insurance Program (SHIP) for help with plan choices.
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$300 off
Exterior or Interior Painting

10% off
For Payments

In CashAmerican family owned. 
30 years in business. 

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance
Credit cards accepted

Multiple Home 
Discount

 303-908-9063

		  -	 Suggested that the port-o-potty be moved at West 
Laurel Park due to location currently in pathway and 
potential smell.

Parks Committee – Traffic and Streets Committee: 
	 •	 Current information will be posted in the Scroll for both 

committees.
	 •	 Park Beautification Day – April 20th 
		  -	 Only at Wayside Meadows Park, stain the fence and 

benches at playground
		  -	 Annie proposed the HOA purchase 4 trash grabbers 

for use at these type of events: Proposal approved.

New Business/Action Items: 
	 •	 Proposed to have a check-box added in October dues 

notice to receive email communication.
	 •	 Revise project requests form to inform residents to not 

drive any vehicle on Foothills open space while doing 
work to a home without prior approval from smcafee@
fhprd.org.

	 •	 Board discussed process/timeline for updating some of 
the rules/regulations including an open and transparent 
process for resident feedback. 

	 •	 Expedited Project Approval Process – Board will 
review project type/characteristics for inclusion in this 
process. Brandon will fine tune these and present to the 
board in May.

	 •	 QR code to be included in Scroll to go directly to the 
project request form.

	 •	 Board will give about a month to fix items that could be 
a violation from wind damage from latest storm before 
notices are given.

Old Business: 
	 •	 Communication Plan: HOA plan for the rules/regs.      

Covenant Violation Updates: 
	 •	 Potential violations are being monitored, with notifica-

tions sent to homeowners or attorney services engaged 
as appropriate. Current violations were discussed. 

	 The next HOA Board meeting will be May 9th at Deer 
Creek Church at 6:30 p.m. Meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m.

HOA Meeting Minutes continued from page 4
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continued on page 7

 

For more than a decade, our family-owned facility has been 
the trusted choice for neighbors seeking exceptional care and 
personalized attention. We provide a similar level of care as 
large facilities without compromise, emphasizing a warm and 
supportive community where your loved ones thrive – all at a 
better price point.

7243 W. Walden Dr.  • 7516 S. Wadsworth Ct. 
www.meadowvistas.com

• Caregivers on duty 24 hours a day.
• Experienced on memory and dementia care.
• Wheelchairs and walkers accessible.
• Respite care and Hospice Care available.
• Medicine Management.
• Personalized assistance with day-to-day living.

Call or Text: 

720.320.7719

Experience quality care without compromise. 
Your family’s well-being is our top priority.

Replacement
Repair
Free Inspection

Roofing and Gutters

Additional Services

& CONSTRUCTION
SERVICES

Quality Construction In
Colorado Since 1991

rubioroofing.net rubioroofing@me.com

303-807-0844

Free Inspection Call:

Trust your next project to the experts at 
Rubio Roofing and Construction Services!

Siding
Patio Covers
Concrete
Remodels

Parks Committee Report
	 Parks Beautification Day on 4/20: Unfortunately, snow 
again forced the cancellation of our annual clean up and cel-
ebration of Earth Day at Wayside Meadows Park. Tentative 
plans are to reschedule our neighborhood clean-up for early 
September – stay tuned in this space for an exact date.
	 Other Kudos: Thanks to Bill and Mavis Kacena for 
always collecting grocery and produce bags to fill up the poop 
dispensers throughout our parks. They’re like postal carri-
ers, doing this year-round, regardless of the weather! After 
they mentioned a dispenser had been 
blown up by fireworks, Foothills Park 
& Recreation District (FPRD) staff was 
johnny-on-the-spot and replaced it the 
next day! Dennis and Gail Daniel are 
to be commended for picking up trash 
on their daily morning walks. Thanks 
to Brandon Moore for disposing of 
an 8x10 section of fence from the SE 
corner of W. Ken Caryl Ave. and S. 
Webster. St. that had blown over from the north side of Ken 
Caryl during last month’s huge storm. Kudos also go to Andy 
and Kaylena Stauffer for cleaning up the NW entrance to the 
monument at W. Elmhurst Ave. and S. Pierce St. What a huge 
difference just a few residents have made in our neighborhood, 
let alone other unsung heroes!
	 Wayside Meadows Park: When a FPRD staff member was 
asked on 4/3 about the condition of the drainage area on the 
north trail by the easternmost bridge, she mentioned that it had 
been freshly seeded and that the rocks were there to help with 

drainage when the creek overflows. She cautioned it will take 
time to rehab that area as the District’s first 
priority is to get water off the trail. The 
trench was placed to guide the overflow 
water to where it should be going. District 
staff will do “some additional drainage 
work and clean up in the area.   The way 
it is now, (it) is not complete.” More good 
news from Foothills! She added this is the 
busiest time of the year for FPRD staff as 
it’s in between plowing and mowing sea-
sons and their skeleton staff won’t be supplemented by seasonal 
workers until later this month and in June.
	 After a resident expressed concern on 4/4 about a large rust 
spot with jagged edges on the platform by the playground’s tall 
slide at the jungle gym, FPRD was immediately notified. They 
inspected it the following day and are working on a solution to 
fix the issue.
	 On 4/11, when another FPRD 
staff member was asked again when 
the lower, totally faded sign on the 
Wayside Meadows Park sign on S. 
Pierce St. might be removed or updat-
ed, the response was that while the 
District knew the sign had “aged,” 
other District signs in worse condition were slated ahead of that 
one. 
	 FPRD advised that the trash can that had been located by the 
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Parks continued from page 6

MARKET UPDATE 
Columbine Knolls South 
Below is aggregate data for Columbine Knolls South from October 1, 2023 through March 31, 2024.

average days 
on market

15

TRACEY CHIZLETT 
REALTOR® | CNE | BROKER ASSOCIATE
303.408.6969 | ColoradoHomesTracey@gmail.com

average 
sales price

$813,990

number of 
homes sold

10

corner of S. Pierce St. and the path across from Dairy Queen 
will not be replaced. 
	 West Laurel Park Improvements Update: If the park 
now looks like a checkerboard, that is because the new irriga-
tion system was dug. Testing was conducted on it last month 
because there was less concern of the pipes freezing. The con-
tractors were also prepping for sod 
and planting of seed as tempera-
tures allowed. Great news - more 
trees will be planted in the park 
than originally called for in the 
contract. 
	 On a less positive note, residents have expressed concern 
with the new location of the port-a potty by the park’s entrance. 
Not only do some consider it an eyesore but a smelly introduc-
tion to what will be a park we can 
all take pride in when it’s completed 
soon. The HOA President agreed to 
write a letter to FPRD’s Park Planner 
to request that the port-a potty be 
relocated to its original location at 
the rear of the parking lot.
	 The Big Windstorm: Last month’s storm caused several 
uprooted trees on FPRD property as well as on our residents’ 
properties. Foothills staff was promptly notified of trees block-
ing the sidewalk on S. Pierce St. and on the path by the central 
bridge. The new port-a potty enclosure fence also suffered 
damage. FPRD staff assured me that that those trees will be 

removed as quickly as possible 
bearing in mind the District has 
about 70 other parks also requir-
ing attention.
	 Other: A resident has volun-
teered to pay for a new and larger 
Columbine Memorial sign on the 
west side of the West Laurel Park 
playground. I can imagine how enticing it is for residents whose 
homes back up to our parks and Foothills’ open spaces or Jeffco 
property to just toss tree limbs and 
grass clippings over the fence but 
PLEASE refrain from having others 
pick up your yard mess! Sadly, it’s 
become quite a problem along W. 
Ken Caryl Ave. and other areas in 
our neighborhood.
	 Heartfelt kudos to Kathy Hofstra 
for her many years of dedication and service to the HOA as a 
Board member, Secretary, and then Parks Committee Co-Chair. 
Unfortunately, her extended periods away have made it imprac-
tical for her to continue serving on the Committee. Her support 
will be missed but luckily, she’s just a phone call away in case I 
need to call for help!
	 If you notice anything that requires attention in the parks or 
trails, please don’t hesitate to notify Annie Berger @ 303-408-
6142 or ckseparks1@gmail.com as extra sets of eyes are always 
appreciated! 

— Annie Berger, Parks Committee Chair



Interior
Design

Flooring Hall Off Electrician PlumbingPainting

Ways We Can Help You

Expert Advice 
Stressed over an upcoming home

project? We can help! With over 30 years
of real estate experience, utilize our

expertise to assist you. We can handle
anything from a full home renovation to

setting you up with an array of vetted
contractors. Give us a call and we can

provide you with a complementary bid to
fit your price range.

Call Today:
(303) 503-5736

HVAC

DESIGN SERVICES
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Traffic and Streets Report
	 Maintenance Issues: Thanks to an observant resident, 
Jeffco Roads and Bridges staff were notified on 4/4 of a 
damaged sidewalk that was potentially very dangerous at W. 
Elmhurst Dr. and S. Webster St. I was called the next day and 
told that temporary repairs would be done the following week 
with permanent repairs to be completed this summer. County 
staff were also told of a similar issue a few days later on W. 
David Dr. by S. Pierce Way. However, I didn’t notice anything 
had been done by 4/13 to either area. That may be because 
the County might have determined the damage was caused by 
fiberoptics vehicles when making improvements and, if so, 
these sidewalk repairs would not be the County’s responsibility. 
Stay tuned for updates next month. 
	 When walking in our lovely neighborhood, it’s easy to see 
how many grates in the streets are blocked by needles and other 
yard debris. Please take a few moments to see if rain or lawn 
water cannot drain because a grate near you has filled with 
debris – every little bit helps!
	 Update on No Turn on Red sign heading West from 
Pierce to Ken Caryl: Readers of this report might recall 
that Jeffco Transportation and Engineering’s Transportation 
Operations & Planning Manager was asked in January to 
remove the above sign because it wasn’t being adhered to and 
targeted enforcement wasn’t resolving the issue. In late March, 
patience was rewarded when the official stated that the depart-
ment’s staff “explored why the (no) right turn on red sign was 
originally installed and could not find any sound justification 
(for its existence). The typical sign we install, which is located 

on other legs of the intersection, is the yield to pedestrian sign. 
Staff will be replacing the restriction with the yield as they 
work through their list of signage requests.” Hooray!
	 After a resident voiced concerns, the Jeffco Sheriff’s 
Office has been asked to help curtail late night car racing on  
S. Pierce St. 
	 If you have any concerns or questions about traffic or roads 
in, or adjacent to CKS/E, please don’t hesitate to call me at 
303-408-6142 or email me at ckseparks1@gmail.com.

— Annie Berger, Traffic & Streets Committee Chair

OOuurr  JJuunnee  ddeeaaddlliinnee  iiss  MMaayy  1155tthh..  
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Duane sells more homes in the Columbine area than any other broker!

SOLD BY DUANE

DUFFY & ASSOCIATES, LLC • WWW.DUANECDUFFY.COM

Realtor with real estate law background

What Clients are Saying About Duane...
The experience of working with Duane was 
phenomenal!  He will tell you the truth, not just what 
you want to hear. He is methodical and calming–
excellent personality traits that carry you through 
a trying time. The fact that Duane is an expert in 
the Columbine area is an added bonus. I would 
wholeheartedly recommend Duane to sell your home. 
Don’t hesitate–he will take excellent care of you! J. S.

Duane exceeded our expectations at every level of the 
sales process of our home. At our initial meeting he 
was very thoughtful and ensured that he understood 
our personal situation, timeframe on selling our home, 
and price. The sales material was very high quality, 
with professional photos of the home and beautiful 
brochures. Duane has a solid knowledge of the market 
in our area and was honest regarding the time to sell 
based upon our home and timeline. R. & J. J.

We would not hire any realtor, other than Duane, to 
find us the right home and to sell our existing property. 
During the process Duane became our lifelong realtor 
and, even more importantly, a true friend. C. & M. E.

Duane was the perfect realtor to sell the home 
our parents owned. He has extensive real estate 
knowledge and knows the neighborhood very well. 
Duane was attentive and his guidance was invaluable. 
He is easy and pleasant to work with and we are 
grateful for his guidance, friendship, and very hard 
work on our behalf. We recommend him highly to 
anyone seeking the finest real estate agent. K. & R. C.

Duane is very professional, accessible, knowledgeable, 
and patient. As your realtor he has your best interests 
in mind. He responded to each of our questions and 
concerns immediately and helped us navigate them 
successfully. D. & A. L.

DUANE C. DUFFY • 303-229-5911 • DUANE@DUANECDUFFY.COM
Call Duane for a market analysis or any real estate questions you may have!

7823 W Quarto Ave
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Manicures & Pedicures - Deana’s Nails 
Gel, Shellac, Natural, CND Master Certified.  
Located in CKS/E. Call Deana 720-261-4053.
Petersen Custom Glass 720-810-1160  
Veteran & family owned. Fast, friendly service 
specializing in shower enclosures, window replace-
ment, mirrors & glass tabletops. 10% off materials 
with mention of this ad. petersenglass.com 
Massage Therapy: 60 min $80. 303-870-2749  
6638 W Ottawa Ave. #100, Littleton.  
www.Irina.MassageTherapy.com 
Beef for Sale. Colorado Family Ranch. 
Price includes delivery & processing.  
719-649-0679. KSayles@plainstel.com
OB PAINTING. $350 off exterior/ $150 off  
interior. Free Estimates. Rob: 303-908-9063. 
Get the best burrito in town at Burrito King on  
Alameda & Garrison.
JACK OF ALL TRADES. Residential and  
Business Maintenance, Repairs and Remodels 
What do you need done? Burt 720-532-2685 or  
burtagent@gmail.com. 

Lisa’s Music Studio. Piano, Guitar, Banjo, Uku-
lele, Viola, Violin, Cello, & Drums. 303-883-1157. 
Miracle Flooring, Patrick Mazzoni owner. All 
flooring, any floors you walk on, he’s got it! 
720-327-0146. 
Interior Painting. Detail oriented. Affordable.
Free Estimates. Jeff 720-877-4154 
Bathroom Remodeling Specialist. Hello 
neighbor I live in CKS/E. 25 years experience. 
Call to schedule your free estimate. Horizon  
Remodeling 720-314-1466. 
Pet Sitting by Pets2US.  Affordable and  
reliable!   Area references! (303)902-8128 or 
Chris@pets2us.com
Sunny Carpet Cleaning 303-742-0855 
A/C Inspection - $49.99. Emporia Home  
Services, Your local HVAC Specialist.   
303-909-2018. (parts/addit. labor not included)
Tree Pruning and removal Specialists. Call 
Mr. B! Free est., ins., 30 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514 
Highlands Pride Ptg, Inter/Exterior- 303-738-9203 

Tutoring - provides homework help, strength-
ens skills, and/or enrichment. Call/text Nancy,  
licensed teacher K-6, 303-932-9745 for availability. 
MUSIC LESSONS! Piano, Guitar, Bass, Trusted 
teacher 20+yrs, Great w/ kids. Text 720-297-8767 
Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood 
plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. Free esti-
mate. 720-422-8139.
COLUMBINE GARAGE DOOR. Full door re-
placement and service. Leo & Bo 303-979-8084.
Haul It 4 Less. All junk removal and hot tubs. Furni-
ture, yard debris, garage, rental & estate clean outs. 
Peter 303-249-1980. www.haulit4less.com 
DAN GRAY PAINTING 303-514-3232  
Interior/ Exterior, Drywall and carpentry repair.
Free est/ insured/30 years painting in Colorado. 
Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Text Gary 303-829-6363.
Aminals Petsitting Service - Pet sitting (in your 
home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call Nancy & 
Rick (Owner/Operator) at 303-335-6237.

Classified ads are $4.00/line (about 40 characters/line). Contact Newsletter Connections at 303-979-7499 or info@NewsletterConnections.com to 
place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at NewsletterConnections.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is 
the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th. 
Residents placing ads to sell household items are not charged a fee.
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CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to find local professionals to work 
on your house! You can also find activities, sale items and more!

Find more professionals to suit your needs on our Service Provider Directory at NewsletterConnections.com.

Columbine Knolls 
South/Estates 

Statement of Financial Position: 
As of March 31, 2024

ASSETS
CKS/E Bank Accounts
Checking............................................2,480.28
Money Market..................................46,864.80
Total CKS/E Bank Accounts............49,345.08
FirstBank CD-0926...................................0.00
FirstBank CD-8060..........................20,831.88
Total Bank Accounts......................$70,176.96
Total Current Assets......................$70,176.96
TOTAL ASSETS............................$70,176.96
LIABILITIES AND EQUITY
Opening Bal Equity ..................................0.00
Pre-paid Dues ..........................................0.00
Res For Litigation ...........................20,000.00
Res for Monument Repair ................5,000.00
Res for Perimtr Landscaping ............ 4,109.11
Retained Earnings ..........................22,077.94
Net Revenue ...................................18,989.91
Total Equity ...................................$70,176.96
TOTAL LIABILITIES& EQUITY ...$70,176.96

Bring Flowers 
To Somone Day
	 April showers means May 15 is 
Bring Flowers to Someone Day to 
celebrate why giving flowers plays a 
significant roll in kindness. Flowers 
are one of nature’s most beautiful 
gifts. Bring Flowers to Someone Day 
is the perfect way to give the gift of 
love and kindness to those around 
you. Whether you gift flowers to 
show sympathy or give them just 
because, the simple act of giving 
flowers brings joy to the recipient.

Teacher 
Appreciation Day
	 National Teacher Appreciation 
Day is on the Tuesday during first 
full week in May as a remind-
er to show appreciation for teach-
ers everywhere. We are using this 
National Day to say thank you to all 
teachers for their time and dedica-
tion to educate our children.

This Space 
Intentionally 
Left Blank 

for Teen Services
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Her goals are the same as yours... 
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